Mr. Alvin B. King, Hesston, Kansas.

Dear Mr. King:

Thank you for your good letter of August 12 informing me that Orville Kaufman, from Moundridge, Kansas, will enroll at the University when school opens. I am writing him a note, welcoming him to the University of Kansas. I am asking him to stop in and say hello when he comes up.

I will pass on your good wishes to Ernie Quigley. I know he will be happy to hear from you.

Sincerely yours,

FCA : AH

Director of Physical Education, Varsity Basketball Coach.